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CCCRA Board Tours Courthouse Interior 

 

 

The Clay County Communities Revitalization Association Board of Directors began their monthly meeting 

with a tour of the historic courthouse interior.  The tour, led by Courthouse Committee Chairman Paul 

Price, third from right, was a review of the next steps in the preservation and remodel of the historic 

building.  Brick pointing will complete the exterior work, and the interior work will begin later this 

year.  CCCRA board members include, from left, Rob Tiger, Ron Guggisberg, Sandy Nicolette, Vickie 

Ware, Joanna Atkisson, Paul Price, Bob Hanson and Membership Chair Susanne Hanson.  Not pictured: 

Board members Doug Canup and Barbara Deas and Appearance Chair Dorothy Ethridge and  

Photo by Barbara Deas. 


